[image: image1.png]o

egion

DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD






                                       _____________________________________________

[image: image2.png]





BLACK WALNUT PUBLIC SCHOOL







     “A Healthy Living School”










30 John Allan Cameron Street

Tel: 905.471.1119







Markham, Ontario


Fax: 905.471.6413







L6B 0P4



www.bwps.ca

October 9, 2014

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Today is a sad day at Black Walnut P.S.  With sorrow, we report that one of our students, Owen Wong passed away, peacefully, early this morning after a long, difficult battle with cancer.  If you have been part of the Black Walnut community for the past couple years, you know of our support of Owen through fundraisers that we have done for him and the family.  Owen represented all the character traits that we celebrate at BWPS on a daily basis, and today his friends and classmates have shared memories as a tribute to his life and the positive influence he has had on all of us.  It can best be conveyed by the words written today by one of his grade 7 classmates Noah B.:

Owen was the balance between us and being mean.  He taught us that life should be a balance.  This person improved our lives by being happy all the time and never said anything mean.  He always knew just what to say and was the nicest person I ever met, and I am going to miss him.  Even though I only knew him for a year he made it the best year it could be, not just for me, but for everybody.  Wherever you are Owen we will miss you and I think I speak for everyone at Black Walnut when I say he was the greatest friend anyone could ever have.  Rest in peace Owen. 
The school’s students and staff have been supported throughout the day by York Region District School Board staff.  Your children may be experiencing feelings of sorrow and upset for a time. Please encourage them to discuss their emotions with you as they go through a normal grieving process. As always, if you have concerns about your child’s emotions, please contact us so we can work together to provide any necessary support. 

Further details will be shared according to the family’s wishes. 

Sincerely on behalf of the BWPS Community,

Doug Wilton

Principal

“Home of the Wolverines”








